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30th May, 2014

The Chairman,
LIC of India,

Central Office,

Mumbai.

Dear Sir,

Wage Revision

We are extremely happy to note that LIC has closed financial year 2013-14 with yet another splendid performance.  The Corporation has earned Total Premium Income of Rs.2,40,040 crore and has a market share of over 75% in first year premium income and 83% in number of policies. The LIC has also set new standards in policy servicing.  We congratulate you and the entire TEAM LIC for this magnificent achievement.

It is beyond any doubt that such a performance is the result of commitment and hard work of the entire workforce of LIC.  It is natural for the workforce to expect that the growth and prosperity of the Corporation also find reflection in better wages, service conditions and their higher standards of living. It is in this context we find disappointing that despite the wage revision having fallen due on 1st August 2012, no serious efforts are taken to meet the aspirations and legitimate demands of the employees.  After a gap of over 18 months, in February 2014 discussions were called on this issue but without any offer. We were promised then that very soon negotiations will be reconvened on the basis of concrete offers. We are yet to know the efforts made in this direction and when the process of a serious dialogue would begin on this issue.
The Secretariat of the AIIEA met at Hyderabad on 25-26 May 2014 to discuss this issue.  We feel that the employees are justified in feeling disappointed over the delay on such a major issue that concerns them. We also found that employees are getting restive over the inordinate delay. We, therefore, request you to take immediate steps to open negotiations on wage revision and settle the demands of the employees taking into account their legitimate aspirations and the tremendous strength of our institution. Further delay on this vital question will create serious industrial unrest which will be detrimental to the interests of the institution and its stake-holders. 
We, therefore, once again urge upon you to take serious note of the aspirations and sentiments of the employees and open dialogue with the trade unions to settle the demand for wage revision early.

Thanking you,
Yours faithfully,
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(V.Ramesh) 

General Secretary

